MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF LAUREL
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

305-307 First Street e Laurel, Maryland 20707 (301) 725-0088

http://www.cityoflaurel.org e email — dpw@laurel.md.us Fax (301) 498-5266

June 13, 2025
MEMORANDUM
TO: Mayor Kieth R. Sydnor

Council President Kyla M. Clark
Laurel City Councilmembers

THRU: Timothy Miller, Acting Deputy City Administrator
FROM: Thomas Helms, Acting Director, Public Works
SUBJ: Bid Recommendation, LA 25-011 Carriage Hill Drive and Carriage Hill Lane

Improvement Project

The Department of Public Works is requesting approval for awarding the contract
for Carriage Hill Drive and Carriage Lane Improvement Project (LA 25-011).

Project Scope

This project involves the removal and replacement of existing sidewalks, and curb
and gutter. It also includes 2-inch deep milling, 4 feet wide from the edge of the curb and
gutter, followed by a 2-inch bituminous asphalt overlay for the entire length of Carriage
Hill Drive and its lane. Additionally, the project will upgrade all ramps to new ADA-
compliant standards, install new thermoplastic roadway markings and crosswalks, and
perform full-depth reconstruction (12 inches deep) of the street at the bottom of the hill to
ensure a long-lasting pavement. This project will improve the storm water drainage.

Bid Results

The Department of Public Works has solicited public bids for this project, resulting in
the receipt of ten (10) submissions. A formal bid opening was conducted on June 11,
2025, at the Laurel Municipal Center. The submitted bids, ranked from lowest to highest,
are as follows:

1. Stanley Concrete, LLC $144,000.00*
2. VMP Construction, Inc. $164,172.00
3. Calvert Ready Mix & Concrete Supplies LLC $174,902.00
4. SFMSLLC $191,072.90
5. Image Asphalt Maintenance Inc. $197,140.00
6. Highway and Safety Services Inc. $199,183.00
7. Alcoa Concrete & Masonry Inc. $216,570.50
8. E&R Services Inc. $218,556.31



9. Espina Paving Inc. $231,962.30
10. Patton Construction Company LLC $253,699.00

*The low bid is a certified MBE firm.

Funding:

Funding for this project is available through the Adopted FY2026 Capital
Improvement Program — Carriage Hill Drive and Carriage Hill Lane Improvements.

Recommendation

It is recommended that the contract for this project be awarded to Stanley Concrete
LLC, of Crofton MD, a certified Minority Business Enterprise for their bid of $144,000.00,
with the contingency of an additional $14,400.00 for a total of $158,400.00.

Should you have any questions or desire further information, please contact
Thomas Helms at (301) 725-0088, extension 3205.

Reviewed for funding:

Al rhols Ltk lof 12/ 2025
S. Michele Saylor, Director Date
Department of Budget and Personnel Services

cc: Christian L. Pulley, CPM, City Administrator



